Superintendent Leonard Whalen: Board Report for October 19, 2015
Items of involvement (not all-inclusive) since our September 21 2015 Board Meeting:


We are very happy to be able to share our KPREP results from last school year. The presentation from Principal Ward and Principal Stockman I believe gives a good synopsis of our results. Our results show some real positives…with a lot of work left to do.  Our Elementary School has a classification of “Proficient Progressing” and our Middle School has a classification of “Needs Improvement” while our High School did exceptionally well and earned a “Distinguished” classification. Our District overall results saw our score go up from a 67.6 to 68.4 (+0.8 points) and we moved from the 79th percentile to the 85th percentile with an overall District classification of “Proficient.” I have said before, success and improvement does not happen by accident. I am very proud of the success we’re showing and the direction we’re going. We truly do have a team effort with a lot of people working very hard…and it shows!

Mon. Sept 21st:	-Met with Jr/Sr High student representatives where we had excellent discussions about multiple issues, positive and negative, of concern to them.
Tue. Sept 22nd:	- Participated in the FRYSC volunteer recognition breakfast in the Hardwork Café at the HS.
Fri. Sept 25th:	- Participated in the Fall Festival (set in the dunking booth) and also ate at the chili supper.
Mon. Sept 28th:	-Hosted the Rotary Luncheon in the Board Office.
Tue. & Wed. Sept 29-30th:	-Attended the WKEC fall conference in Bowling Green. We discussed some very interesting information regarding the independent movie “Most Likely to Succeed.” It is about transforming schools from more traditional practices into more current day “hands on” opportunities. I may have more to share on this in the coming months.
Thur. Sept 1st:	-Met with Elementary student representatives where we had excellent discussions about multiple issues, positive and negative, of concern to them.
Fri. Sept 2nd:	-Conducted regularly scheduled Principals’ meeting.
Tue. Sept 6th:	-Met with rep from Toadvine to get bleacher work in gym addressed.
Mon. Sept 12th:	-Attended Rotary meeting.
-Walked through our buildings in the afternoon of our professional development day and had conversations with many employees about how things was going.
Tue. Sept 13th:	Attended Chamber of Commerce meeting.
Wed. Sept 14th:	-Met with Kate Mathis, our American Fidelity Insurance Rep to discuss potential options that may be beneficial to our employees. 
Fri. Sept 16th:	-Attended Dawson Springs Schools Retiree Luncheon at Pennyrile Park.
	-Conducted regularly scheduled Administrators’ meeting with our admin team.

On the radar for the coming month:
- Host rotary luncheons (not paying for food) the last Monday of each month at noon
- “Closing” on sale of preschool building
[bookmark: _GoBack]- Attend Strategic Planning workshop with Principal Ward and Principal Stockman in Frankfort
- Conduct regularly scheduled Principal and Administrative Team Meetings
- Attend regular Chamber of Commerce Monthly Meeting
- Attend various during and after school activities
